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Diary for week commencing 17th September 2018 
Monday Year 1 Welcome to School Meeting at 2.45pm  

Tempst photographs for families 3.15pm School Hall 
Tuesday Reception Welcome to School Meeting at 2.45pm  

Brighter Smiles - Minpins (12.00noon) and Reception (3.15pm) 
Wednesday Guitar and woodwind lessons 
Thursday Swimming lesson – Year 4 children 
Friday  
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REMINDER – CAMP 

BALANCE 

All camp monies to be paid 

into the school office, no later 

than Wednesday 28th March.  

Thank you. 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 

Attendance figures for each class 

w/e 07.09.2018 
 

Navaho  97.0% Micmac 97.8% 

Hopi 95.8% Chippewa 95.0% 

Blackfoot 95.6% Arapaho 96.3% 

Nanticoke 98.8% Comanche 100% 

Shoshone 100% Innoko 98.7% 

Algonquin 94.2% Kiowa 95.6% 

Yakama 98.9% Paiute 96.6% 
 

 

  Well done Shoshone and Comanche! 
 

The target set for the school is 96%  
 
 

 

 

  Diary Dates 
 
 

September 

17th  
 

19th  

 
Individual photos 
 

Open morning at 
Treviglas 
 

October 

1st – 5th  
 
 

4th – 10th  
 
22nd – 26th  

 
Home School 
Review week 
 

Book Fair 
 
Half Term 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Information sent home this week: 

 Black and Gold 

 Primary Times magazine 

 Tapestry information    

(Minpins/Reception children only) 

INDIVIDUAL PHOTOGRAPHS 
Tempest photography will be attending school on Monday 17th September to take individual photos.  Due 
to an increase in the number of children in the school we are no longer able to take group photos during 
school hours.  However, Tempest photography will remain at the school from 3.15pm to take any family 
photographs in the school hall. 

FLASH SALE – One day only 

Monday 17th September 

We are holding a sale of ex-school furniture ie bookcases, cupboards, 
drawer units, bookshelves etc. Suitable for workshops, garages, sheds 

or upcycling. 

3.30pm in Mr Williams’ barn (opposite the sports hall) 

Each item a small donation (£5-10) for school funds 

 
Football Tournament 
 

On Wednesday, a team represented the school in the 
Macron football festival at Treviglas, which is a county 
wide tournament with some challenging competition. 
The team played exceptionally well, winning 3 games, 
drawing 2 and only losing 1. They conceded the least 
goals out of every team at the tournament and 
managed to come 5th overall out of a large number of 
teams. Well done to Bradley, Eden, Zephan, Bryce, 
Finley, Georgina, Sam, Teddy, Alfie and  Charlotte.  
 

IMMUNISATIONS 
Kernow Health is delivering the annual flu 
immunisation to children in Reception - Year 5 on 
behalf of the NHS.   Consent is now via a digital e-
consent, which is on the parent section of our website 
or follow this link Immunisation consent form Consent 
must  be completed at least 2 days before the 
immunisationate (2nd October). 

 

 
TELEPHONES 
We have been experiencing technical problems with 
our phones which is still being resolved.  Thank you 
for your patience during this period. We are 
endeavouring to return as many calls as possible. 

Online Parent Payments and School Dinners 

In the near future, we will be offering parents the 

opportunity to pay for dinners, visits and 

swimming using an online payment system. As 

part of the move to this system, we will no longer 

be able to offer a reduction in cost for a full week 

of school dinners. So from Monday 17th 

September, school dinners must be paid as 

£2.30 per day or £11.50 per week. Thank you. 

mailto:secretary@indianqueensschool.org
https://indianqueens.eschools.co.uk/web/immunisation/367480/cHJldmlld3x8MjAxOC0wOS0xNCAxMTo1OTozNQ%3D%3D


 

                                    

BOOK FAIR 

We are looking forward to hosting our popular Book Fair again 

     Date for your diary 

      Thursday 4th to Wednesday 10th October at 3.15 – 4.00 pm 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Menu for week commencing Monday 17th September 

 
 

 Main On the side Dessert 
 

Water is freely 
available to all 

children.  Milk is 
also now freely 

available to 
Reception, Y1 

and Y2 children. 
All other drinks 
are available at 

an additional cost 
of 50p.  Thank 

you. 

Monday 
Cornish handmade sausages with mash 
potatoes and gravy 

Peas and 
cauliflower 

Apple crumble with 
custard 

Tuesday 
100% beef burger with crunchy potatoes 
 

Sweetcorn  Fruity flapjack  

Wednesday 
Roast chicken with roast potatoes, gravy and 
stuffing 

Carrots and broccoli Strawberry trifle 

Thursday 
Meatballs with homemade tomato sauce and 
wholegrain pasta 

Green beans 
Peach sponge and 
custard 

Friday 
Fish fingers with homemade chips Sweetcorn and 

spaghetti hoops 
Chocolate and 
orange cookies 

 

The school will work with children who require a modification to the school meals as jacket potatoes/bread rolls / ham, cheese, tuna or salad, 
can be prepared. Please talk to the class teacher if there are any queries regarding lunches.   

On rare occasions, due to circumstances beyond our control (e.g. non-delivery or equipment problems), it may be 
necessary to vary the menu.  However, a hot meal will always be available! 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Indian Queens Methodist Church 
 

Harvest Festival 
Sunday 23rd September 

 
10.30am – Service led by Mr John Keast 

 
7.30pm – Concert by Indian Queens Community Choir 

 
Followed by refreshments 

 
Monday 24th September 

 
6.00pm – Harvest Tea 

 
Donations welcome 

 
Followed by auction of produce 

 
 
 

Indian Queens Pantomime Society 
 

80s / 90s disco 
 

Saturday 15th September 
Indian Queens Club 

 
7.30pm   

 
£3.50 entry 

£2.50 children (11 and over) 
 
 

 

Treviglas Transition Orchestra 
The Treviglas transition orchestra is re-launching on Wednesday 26th September. After the success of last year's 
rehearsals, the orchestra will be running every Wednesday from 3.30-4.30 pm. The orchestra is open to musicians 
of all abilities from Year 4 to Year 11. If your child would like to take part, just turn up on Wednesdays at Treviglas 
reception at 3.30 pm. Students will need to bring along a standard completed consent form the first time they 
attend, please (this can be requested from our school office). The orchestra is a community project being mainly 
run by parents. If any parent would like to get involved, even if just on an occasional basis, please contact 
Mrs Emma Gilbert at Treviglas (01637 872076, gbt@treviglas.cornwall.sch.uk). All support most welcome. 

 

St Enoder Garden Society Annual Show 

Congratulations to Charlotte who won the Children’s cup for the most points awarded in the Children’s Section 
of the show.  She gained 5 x 1sts, 1 x 2nd and 1 x 3rd  Some of her entries included handwriting,  
drawing, photographs, tomatoes and flowers.  Well done, a great achievement. 

mailto:gbt@treviglas.cornwall.sch.uk

